Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Steering Group

at Millennium Rooms, St Mawes, 7 pm on 17th December 2014
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1. Apologies received from:  Julian German, Julie Johns, Paul Mace, Graham Webb and Brian Willis
2. Declarations of Interest – None
3. Open Period
AJ reported that following the September meeting when he told of rumours concerning the future of English Heritage he has now learnt that the government will be providing them with £18m. AJ also wanted to thank the SG for all their hard work.
4. Minutes of the Meeting on 29th October 2014
Signed by the Chairman after acceptance proposed by RG and seconded by DHu.
5. Matters Arising - None
6. Chairman’s report of 14th November 2014

JS explained that this report had been discussed at the non-quorate meeting in November when it was agreed to have an email vote on the submission documents. JS then read a letter from Stephen Williams MP following his visit to Veryan and meeting with members of the MT. JA reported that at this meeting Stephen Williams expressed the need for different use classes for second homes.
Acceptance of the Report proposed by RG and seconded by JA
7. Chairman’s report of 12th December 2014

JS ran through his report item by item inviting questions/comments. He confirmed that he had handed the Plan and supporting documents to Rob Lacey (RL) of Cornwall Council (CC) on 8th December and read out the letter of acknowledgement received from RL. JS explained that St Just were the submitting body on behalf of the cluster because Philleigh as a parish meeting and not a full council are not a statutory body.
JA explained that CC will assist in the selection of a suitable examiner from a short list of 3 or 4 from NPIERS, looking for someone with experience of a similar area to the Roseland. He also pointed that all ‘informal’ examinations by NPIERS to date had been complimentary, and JS added that all feedback from professional planners had been positive. As regards legal compliance, JA pointed out that RL had seen the Plan at all stages and there should be no problem.

DHu reported that in considering planning applications the strength of the community’s views as shown in Q2 was already having an effect.
DH was concerned to keep the interest of the community and JS confirmed that they would be issuing updates via the usual channels together with a hand delivered communication in the New Year. JA agreed that an email was overdue and should perhaps explain the projects to be undertaken e.g. affordable housing, Conservation Area management plans, design guide and renewable energy options. Also needed to let the community know the date of the referendum as soon as confirmed and then prepare a simple language guide to the Plan ready for distribution.

JA gave an update on the website – he has added all but the confidential documents and those only available in hard format and rearranged the site for ease of usage.
JS explained that the MT would now be concentrating on how the Plan will be implemented and the projects. He is to seek clarification from CC as to how much weight the Plan carries post submission in relation to planning applications, but he confirmed that a system is already in place whereby whenever a pre-application for the Roseland area is presented RL will ensure the planning officer dealing is aware of the policies within the Plan. A discussion then ensued as to the different procedures employed within each Parish for considering planning applications and it was established that all deal in a different way. It was agreed that going forward a consistent approach was required coordinating the work of the CC planning department and the parish councils. JS reported Julian German’s (JG) suggestion that a cluster meeting of the parish councils be held and RG suggested that at least 2 councillors from each parish should be responsible for planning and perhaps could meet regularly to consider applications. DG and CW raised the question of training for parish councillors and JS confirmed that some parishes had already requested training sessions. JS pointed out that guidance exists in the adopted Carrick Design Guide and JA advised there are notes on design within the LLCA. When completed the Roseland Design Guide and the Conservation Area Management Plans will provide further guidance. However, JG has expressed the view that the design guide should allow individual parishes to reference specific features of their area but JS and JA pointed out that this will require local organisers to seek their community’s views with questionnaires but with reference to CC and working within their framework/guidelines.
JA suggested should look at projects in 6 month ‘chunks’ to maintain focus and advised will need to agree a programme with the SG in the New Year.

JS referred to the attendance of MT members at the St Just CLT AGM and confirmed that he and Alan Fox of the Cornwall Community Land Trust are to investigate the viability of converting the existing St Just CLT to a Roseland CLT to facilitate the provision of affordable housing. However he envisages this process could take 3 to 4 months but is still quicker than starting from scratch.

Acceptance of the report was proposed by CW and seconded by DHu

8. Finance Report

JS explained the report was for information only as no changes or payments to be approved. JA explained that he was still holding funds for printing. No vote taken as nothing to approve.
9. AOB

JS reported that Veryan Parish Council has approved the appointment of SW as an alternate member of the SG.
DHu enquired whether further grants would be available to fund the projects. JS stated he was not sure and would refer back to Cornwall Council (CC) however CW advised that CC had a grant finder facility. CH expressed the view that specific grants may be available for specific projects e.g. renewable energy. JA stated that if further community surveys are required for the Conservation Area Management Guides or Design Guide, printing alone will swallow the remaining funds quickly. RG felt that the parish councils could provide a small amount of funding which JS stressed would be proportionate to the size of the parish. CW felt the MT would need to ‘make a case’ to the parishes and DS suggested could be broached at the possible cluster meeting.
DH reported the success of the Cirl Bunting re-introduction project and that Choughs are back on the cliffs at Pendower Beach.
DG thanked JA for getting the best price for printing and so conserving funds

JS wished all members of the SG a Happy Christmas and New Year

Meeting closed at 8.30pm
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                                   CHAIRMANS REPORT 12 DECEMBER 2014
1. This report covers the period 15 November to 12 December 2014 inclusive.

2. During this period the management team held one meeting on 21 November. In attendance were Jon Smith, John Adams, and Sue Wagstaff. Colin Hastings sent his apologies. The meeting focused on planning the actions required to submit the plan to Cornwall Council. Subsequently we have been working closely together to finalise the documentation for submission which took place on 8 December following an email vote of the Steering Group.

3. Roseland Online and Roseland Magazine. We have continued to place articles in the magazine with identical copy being placed on Roseland Online. Similar material was also circulated by email and put on Facebook.  

4. www.roselandplan.org John Adams has continued to update the site which now has all the relevant documentation available including the final version of the plan.    

5. The Management Team will now focus on planning how best to implement the plan and it's essential projects and on reviewing the performance of the Steering Group. We would anticipate initial discussions on these items taking place at the Steering Group meeting scheduled for Wednesday 21 January 2015. 

6. The Chairman, together with John Adams and Sue Wagstaff attended the AGM of the St Just in Roseland Community Land Trust on 3 December. The Chair made the members of the CLT aware of the importance of creating a Roseland CLT to deliver housing for the community, and the possibility of the St Just CLT being adapted to deliver this.  

7. Parish Council Meetings. The Chairman attended and made reports at the following meetings: Veryan 17 November, St Just-in-Roseland 1 December, Gerrans 2 December. A written report was provided for Ruan Lanihorne who held their meeting on 19 November.  

Jon Smith

Chairman

12 December 2014 

